ASCSU Cabinet Director’s Reports 10/11/05

President -Courtney Healey

Board of Governors Meeting—The Board meeting went fairly well however we did not get to the discussion item on Funding for Higher Education.  On the consent agenda was the transfer of the Office of Public and Media Relations and the Director of Administrative Communications from the University Relations Department to the Office of the President.  This changes the structure a little bit so let me know if you have any questions.  We also had a report on diversity initiatives and discussed the strategic plans for both universities.  We ended the meeting with a business luncheon in which I got to dine with Dr. Sutherland (as in Sutherland Sculpture Gardens). 

Bill 3502—Bill #3502 “Official Adoption of the Green ‘n Gold Student Spirit Code” was passed by the Senate on 9/28/05.  VP Muller presented it for signing on October 10th and I signed it on October 10th.  

Director Evaluations—During this week and a bit of next week Jon and I are conducting October evaluations on all the Directors.   These evaluations are just a progress report that includes our evaluations of the director’s strengths, areas that need work, discussion items, self-criticism, criticisms of me as the President, evaluations from other directors, an assessment of their job description, and a working timeline for job tasks.  In order to respect each other’s privacy and time, please do not knock on my door if it is closed (you are always welcome to leave me a note and any other week feel free to interrupt) :O).  Normally I welcome you to always come in but we want to make sure each director gets all the time that they need or want.   

Alcohol in College Towns Conference—The ACT Conference begins Sunday and goes through Tuesday Oct. 18th.  CSU students are allowed to “pop-in” to different sessions free of charge unless it is to participate in a meal in which case some charges do apply.  This is quite the opportunity that non-CSU students or students from other universities have to pay $100/ticket, so take advantage of this opportunity.  I will be facilitating the lunch with the student panel on Monday Oct 17th from 12-1pm.  I will also be sitting on the Legislative Panel on Tuesday from 12-1pm with Lt. Governor Jane Norton and Angie Paccione.  You are welcome to come to any of the events and the calendar of events is in the office. 

Meeting with Dr. Penley—We had our usual meeting with Dr. Penley Monday, Oct. 10th.  We discussed summer student fees and courses, Homecoming festivities, Cabinet evaluations, Transfort concerns, Senate, RLT, and the Board of Governors meeting.  

Meeting with Dr. Kuk—We are having our usual meeting with Dr. Kuk on Tuesday Oct. 11th.  Look to me in senate for additional questions as the details of the meeting won’t be available until after this report is due.  

Homecoming Football Game—Wow I’ve never seen such a great last minute of a football game!!! Go Rams!  

Homecoming Events—The Bonfire went very well and your VP got to MC it at the last minute Go Jon!  The Lighting of the A was beautiful as were the fireworks.  The parade started off rocky because the place we were renting the trailer from didn’t have it the morning of!  Luckily we proved that we are in fact “better together” as we pulled through building it onto a truck and still managed to get 3rd place in our division!  

When in my office—After realizing how much time I spend in the office doing “office things” I thought to myself that I should include a general overview of what those random things are.  A good portion of time always goes to email, answering questions from students or ASCSU members, writing reports and documenting, returning messages, and keeping up to date on various projects that are going on in the background.  

Vice President –Jon Muller
The Rightfully Elected Associated Students of Colorado State University Vice President Jonathan Justin Muller’s Vice President Report for October 11, 2005 A.D.
Thank you to those students who attended and participated in the Summer Student Fee Ad Hoc Committee.  Your feedback was very valuable.  To those of you who are interested in knowing what I am working on with the summer student fees, feel free to set up an appointment with me or grab me during my office hours.  I started working on a report to document the work of SFRB Subcommittee that is working on this with me, but as I am the only student on the Subcommittee I need as much student feedback as possible.

The homecoming festivities last week were great.  I was invited at the last minute to MC the bonfire event, the parade went well, and that was the best damn fourth quarter of football I have ever seen.  GO RAMS!

For the past two weeks there has been no new legislation turned in for senate.  I hope this means we have some great stuff coming out of those internal committees soon.  To find out for sure I will begin randomly attending internal committee meetings as a casual observer.  I do anticipate at least one piece of legislation by Friday, being turned in by a student-at-large.  A good senator would contact this student to find out what his/her concerns are.  If any senators are interested please let myself or President Healey know and we will let you know who this student is.

I appreciate those Directors who responded to President Healey’s email requesting feedback for all cabinet members.  If you are a Director and have not yet done this, please do so as soon as possible.  I find this feedback to be both very helpful and motivating.

 I am sitting in on as many Director evaluations as my schedule will allow.  So far they have been very productive and informative.  If I am unable to attend your Director evaluation and you would like me to be up-to-date with you, I am more than willing to meet with you one-on-one.

I will be attending the RLT Retreat this weekend, and am looking forward to working with a great group of new Rams.

Finance –Luke Brunner

Student Funding Board Meeting October 6, 2005

We had a four hour meeting that, although quite long, was very productive.  Thank you to the board members for toughing it out and being so conscientious.  We allocated money to the following groups:

	Up Til Dawn
	All Team Meeting
	6-Oct-05
	$388 

	Hip Hop Congress
	Higher Ground 2
	6-Oct-05
	 $   9,204.50 

	Org of Graduate Student Writers
	Reading Series
	6-Oct-05
	 $   2,730.50 


Student Funding Board Meeting October 13, 2005

We only have one group requesting funds:  Inter-Fraternity Council.

Bylaw Changes
We will be getting together after our meeting in the Oct. 13th to discuss changes to the bylaws.  We expect to be bringing these before the senate in the next few months.

Academics –Misty Lenard

I'm sorry I missed homecoming weekend, but woo-hoo for winning the football game and congrats to everyone who helped on the float! I heard you didn't have a trailer, and you STILL placed!! It sure is nice to park in my garage again!
 

Last thursday the Committee on Teaching and Learning met and I informed them that I would not be pursuing plus/minus grading furthur. Their subcommittee on the Honor Code was supposed to meet this week, but could not find a meeting time, so I'm hoping that will be coming up next week. I'm very excited about this committee and would be thrilled to have any input.
 

Also next week will be the first College Council Roundtable, thanks to Asst. Dir. Hart. It will be Thursday the 20th at 4:00. Asst. Dir. Hart has to leave early to go to work and I have to be late because I have the Committee on Teaching and Learning, so we may have to "pass the baton" so to speak, or I may leave CTL early. Either way, I'm sure the discussion will be great! If you're interested in what's on the agenda or would like anything to be added, please let Asst. Dir. Hart or myself know.
 

Thank you so much for your input on the South Campus Study Area on Wednesday!! I emailed Brian Chase your feedback, and the next step is to present the plan to the Facility Fee Advisory Board. I will be letting you know more about that as it approaches.
 

I've pretty much tossed out the plans to go to a UNLV game because there wasn't any strong interest and, to be honest, I've sort of lost the heart for it. If anyone else would like to take up this torch I'd be happy to pass on the research I've done.
 

Finally, I'm SUPER excited to be a Ram Leader and I can't wait to have my first meeting with Megan Tilley! Yay Ramleaders!!!
Advocacy-Jason Green

· We are still looking for members to serve on the Student Advocacy Committee, but we had our first meeting which went well and will be holding our second meeting on Thursday October 20th from 4-5pm in the ASCSU office.

· I re-wrote the mission and the description and overall objective for the Student Advocacy Committee.

· I attended the Students of Color Retreat planning committee meeting on Friday October 7th and will be attending the MLK celebration planning committee meeting on October 11th.

· I have started putting together material for “The Advocate.”

VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITIES 
· The Advocacy Committee is looking for members.  The meetings will be held bi-weekly from 4:00p-5:00p.

· Cans Around the Oval- October 14th 

IMPORTANT DATES
Asian/ Pacific American Student Services

· RICE BOWL- October 30th- 6:30pm at Chipper’s Lane
Black Student Services

· BSS Knowledge for the Soul Chat Series- October 18th – Noon in the Black Student Services Office

El Centro Student Services

· Math, Science & Technology Day- October 12th 
· Hispanic Heritage Month- September 15th- October 15th 

Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual, Transgender Student Services

· Friday Movie “Angels in America” –October 14th -10:00a-1:00p
Office of Women’s Programs and Studies

· Women at Noon Series “Examining Men’s Role in Ending Violence Against Women”- October 12th- Noon, LSC room 220
· Women at Noon Series “A Women’s Journey on the Appalachian Trail”- October 19th – Noon, LSC room 220
Cans Around the Oval- October 14th 

Students of Color Retreat- October 29th

Leadership Team –Abby Pfisterer
- The Ram Leadership Team had a great time during homecoming last week.  They were active in helping to build the float and riding on it in the parade.  Also, they worked hard to learn the fight song and alma mater in time for the bonfire and pep rally, even though Yell Like Hell! didn’t happen.  Lastly, they were out with Positive Impact at the game.  Once again, thank you to Dan Palmer and Joe Stubitz for helping us out with volunteers for Positive Impact.  

- This week we are really going to start working on building a sense of team unity, and to do this we are headed up to Pingree Park for our retreat!!  We are all very excited about this, and look forward to sharing our stories when we get back on Sunday.  

- The Ram Leaders will also starting their fall semester project, next week.  We will be deciding what our project will be at the retreat, so we’ll keep everyone posted.  

- Mentors, thanks for taking the initiative and setting up first meetings with your Ram Leaders.  For those of you who have not yet done so, please meet with your mentee by the end of the week!  Also, I look forward to seeing all of you on Saturday at 9am in the ASCSU office to kick off our retreat.  Breakfast will be provided.  See you then!!

Legislative Affairs- Alec Jeffries
October 17th (Monday) at 6:30pm please come to Yates 104 for a forum or Referendum C & D.  The college dems and college republicans will both be attending as well as other student groups.  Invite your friends and fellow classmates to join the discussion.  
 


There will be tabling on the plaza the 2 weeks prior to elections informing students of the issues.  Please volunteer to spend some time talking to students!
 

If anyone is interested in the Legislative Internship for the Spring semester, applications are in the Political Science Dept Office.  The applications are due THIS THURSDAY to Dr. Straayer.
 

If anyone needs any information on Ref C & D or would like other paraphanalia, please come see me.
      
VOTE NOVEMBER 1st ON CAMPUS!!!
    GO RAMS!!! 

Marketing –Nic Redavid
~ Working on the Collegian Pullout for the end of October.

~ Designing new ASCSU brochures.

~ If you signed up for Up Till Dawn, Associate Director Fisher will contact you soon.

~ Still have ASCSU Polos that need to be picked up.

~ Good job ASAP with all the Homecoming/Family Weekend events. The bonfire was my favorite!!!

~ Referendum C and D Forum marketing will be done this week. I will need help on Monday passing out handbills for the event that night.

~ Just a forewarning – the day that the ASCSU pullout comes out in the Collegian, we will have an ASCSU Day on the Plaza.

~ Good job Associate Director Trenholm and all the volunteers for the Homecoming Parade float. We did awesome and placed 3rd!!!

RamRide –Kevin McBeth
Associate/Finance Report: Holli Kinkel

· Still hunting for a new copier for the RamRide room.

· I found out that the Tablet PC order was finally put in, a month after we originally thought it was, so expect to see this in November.

· Yeah, so remember I said our parking ticket got voided, well now we got another ticket, so that makes me real happy.

· I tried to figure out why Enterprise did not send an invoice for one car a few weeks ago, but they said it wasn’t a big deal, so cool.

Volunteers: David Markham
· Still looking for a night to do filming for new training video

· Still looking for ideas to get people for nights we will have a hard time getting volunteers (Oct 28 & 29)

· A lot of people showed up Sat. that didn’t sign up, made all our lives a lot easier.  I won’t complain when people don’t sign up, but it is a lot nicer when we know they’re coming beforehand.

· It looks like we have plenty of volunteers for Thursdays, just need volunteers for some Fridays and Saturdays

· If you’re reading this, you should work either the 28th or the 29th, there will be a lot people with interesting costumes, and plenty of stories

Risk Management: Tommy Miles

· More background checks done.

· Same old same old.

Special Events and Marketing: Mitch Trebesh

· RamRide B-Day is set for the 24th. Anticipate some kewl stuff to happen that day on the plaza.

· Also I’m going to have some sweet ads in the collegian here this month. Righteous.

Operations: Nicole Johnson

· Worked Thursday night.

· Yeah, that is about it

Director: Kevin McBeth

· The turn out this weekend was better then expected.

· Holli and I talked to Georgia Southern University about RamRide to help them get there program started.

· Helping with little projects here and there.

· Did have a issue with volunteers disputing.

Student Services -Shelby Wood

For-Ever-Green

We are currently discussing doing a “Green Out” in the next couple weeks, possible at the Wyoming game, and also at Ram Hoop-La and also a play that opens on the 28th of this month. I’m looking for volunteers who would like to help out at all these events so that we can get shirts to as many students as possible. I’ll send around a sign up sheet at senate so look out for that. Also, I got the opportunity to witness just how many shirts are out there this past game against Utah, so thank you to all of you who went and showed your Ram Pride by wearing your shirts, you all looked fantastic!

Positive Impact Student Coalition

We had enough people to run all of our teams last week! Which is fantastic! We are running really smoothly and things are going great for this program. I think all the volunteers are having a good time and enjoying getting free food and drink! We gave 10 rides out last weekend. Which is great given the 32,179 fan turn out! Lets make it 33,000 people for the Wyoming game!

Shuttle Service

Thanksgiving is 6 weeks away!!!! That means that we are starting to get into contact with Shamrock Shuttle Service so that we can try to give students the same if not better service than last year! We will also try to implant a shuttle to downtown. So keep your eyes and ears open for that!

Have a Ramtastic Week!

